

## **IG minutes 09/17/2020**

### **Roll Call:**

Ian K - Chairperson  
Alannah R - Secretary/YPG/NCCYPAA Host  
Wendy - Alt District 18  
Delaine - Clemmons Group  
Kim T - Answering Service  
Robin B - Camel Men's Group  
Kit K - Serenity Group  
John R - Treasurer/Webmaster  
Mike P - H&I  
Katherine - Early Bird  
Pete C - 10:30 Group and Board of Trustees  
Jorie M - Outgoing answering service  
Mark R - Ardmore Group

### **Reports:**

Treasurer's report -

Income \$3023.50

Expenditure \$2057.91

Net income \$965.59

The treasury noticed a mistake on the spreadsheet report that needs to be corrected, we are actually ~\$700 greater than reported.

It was also noted that a lot of the homegroups are contributing again, a huge thank you extended.

Report accepted unanimously 18:08.

H&I - Has had contact with someone at old vineyard who is going to sit in on the "Virtual Ask it Basket" meeting at ARCA. So hopefully we can finally start bringing the message into Old Vineyard as well as ARCA. Chair holder is also meeting with a Daymark employee this coming weekend to bring possible outreach there. Also ready to restock pamphlets at ARCA.

Accessibilities - Absent but report will be submitted.

Answering Service - Kim T. reported

Attached a table to show the decline in Southern Voice answering service billing from January - present.

The decline is contributed to the following:

- Do Not Call List
- Add more seconds to delay answering call
- Change Service Plan to a lower base rate
- Email reminding volunteers to give information to caller

Next plan is to review the call information with the billing representative at Southern Voice.

There is a concern that callers are on a hold to long and not getting patched through.

CPC/PI - No report

Men's Corrections - No report

Women's Corrections - No report

Literature - No report (chairperson noted literature stocks looked good when he was at the office most recently).

John shared that the scanner and printer are set up on the computer in the bookstore.

Website - Nothing new to report. As groups change, be sure to have group members contact John to update the meetings on the website.

District 18 - \$1800 in treasury. Evaluating what to do with the money. Discussed upcoming Oct 4 "Traditions in Transitions" workshop. General service committee is October 31 - November 1 on Zoom. Discussing a virtual workshop in the coming months, topic suggestions welcomed.

District 19 - No report

District 17 - No report

NCCYPAA - Conference is still a go in 2021. October 16-18 Campout is coming up. Elections upcoming for the 2021 host committee on October 06th (ZOOM), please come get involved.

**Old business:**

Still working on the 501(C)3

**New business:**

Kim T expressed willingness to help take a meeting to Daymark.

Misc/Group Announcements:

- Doug D. (Ardmore group) passed away, his family has asked if anyone would like to donate in his name to donate to ARCA.
- Next intergroup meeting is October the 15th at 6:00PM.

Meeting adjourned at 18:40.